Sydney University Wind Orchestra

President’s Report

Since its first rehearsal in second semester 2003, the Sydney University Wind Orchestra has continued to grow and develop, due to the persistent hard work and commitment of its members. Special thanks must also be given to the bodies without whose support this group could not have been formed: the Sydney University Department of Music, for providing rehearsal and performance venues and access to equipment; the Sydney University Symphony Orchestra, for assistance with publicity and providing access to resources; and the Hills Music Academy Concert Band, for the loan of music and instruments.
2004 saw the holding of the society’s Inaugural Annual General Meeting in May, when the constitution was initially developed and the outgoing executive committee were elected. Some small changes to the constitution were implemented following a General Meeting in October, to finetune the running of the society.
Two performances were scheduled for 2004. The first was as part of the Music Department’s Lunchtime Concert series in the Great Hall. Attended by family, friends and fellow students, this performance was a successful beginning to the society’s contribution to university culture. A recording of the performance is available in the Music Department Library. The second semester concert was to include a programme of solo and chamber works in addition to the current repertoire of the band. Sadly, after much hard work and careful preparation, this performance had to be cancelled due to difficulties booking final rehearsal and performance venues.
A successful O-Week 2005 swelled our numbers and filled out the holes in many sections. It was immensely satisfying to all involved to find most parts adequately covered for the first time. Our own O-Rehearsal was also a huge success, giving new members and old the opportunity to get acquainted with this semester’s repertoire, the dynamic of the new group, and of course, each other.
2005 has also allowed us for the first time the resources to acquire our own assets. Eight pieces of music were purchased prior to the orientation rehearsal, including those to be prepared for scheduled semester one performances. Additionally, thanks to Coco Page, SUWO has been given access to the remaining assets of Leichhardt Community Band, which unfortunately folded this term. These include a set of sturdier music folders and an additional nineteen pieces of music.
There are four performances planned for 2005 so far. These include the Dickson’s Yamaha Festival and an evening concert in semester one, for which preparation has already begun, and the State Band Championships and another evening concert in semester two. We have also been approached by SUSO to present a joint concert in June.

2005 is shaping up to be a fun and fruitful year. It has been my pleasure to be involved in our achievements, which I hope can continue for many years to come.

Narinder Grewal

President 2004

